
Pertinent	Pointers:	Please	Read	
	

Enrolling	into	a	college	course	is	a	big	decision.	While	becoming	a	dual	enrollment	
student	has	many	benefits,	students	will	need	to	make	sure	they	understand	what	
being	a	dual	enrollment	student	means.	Please	take	into	account	the	following:	
	

§ You	are	considered	a	college	student	to	Professors,	not	a	high	school	student.	
This	means	you	will	be	treated	as	a	college	student,	and	all	rules,	regulations,	and	
policies	of	Albany	State	University	will	apply	to	you.	

§ Make	sure	you	read	your	class	SYLLABUS.	This	will	be	your	guide	to	what	
requirements	your	Professor	has	as	far	as	attendance,	grading	policy,	late	work,	
etc.	

§ MOWR	students	must	maintain	ASU	SAP	Policy.	You	received	one	in	your	new	
student	packet.		

§ Attendance	is	very	important	in	college.	Missing	a	few	classes	or	being	tardy	can	
cause	your	grade	to	be	lowered.	Read	the	syllabus	to	find	out	your	Professors	
policy.		

§ DO	NOT	PLAGIARIZE.	DO	NOT	PLAGIARIZE.	DO	NOT	PLAGIARIZE.		
§ The	grades	you	make	in	college	classes	could	affect	your	HOPE	Scholarship	GPA.		
§ While	tuition,	books,	and	most	fees	are	at	no	cost	to	the	student	there	is	still	

some	cost	that	may	fall	on	the	student.	Course	related	fees	such	as	lab	fees	and	
tuition	for	non-approved	classes	are	the	responsibility	of	the	student.		

§ In	order	for	your	parents	to	have	access	to	your	Records	you	must	have	a	(Family	
Educational	Rights	and	Privacy	Act	(FERPA)	form	signed	and	turned	in	to	our	
Records	Department.		

§ Any	holds	must	be	taken	care	of	before	you	can	register	for	the	next	semester,	or	
have	your	transcript	sent	to	any	school.		

§ If	you	need	help	please	do	not	be	afraid	to	ask	for	it.		
§ 	Log	in	to	D2L,	whether	you	are	taking	an	on	campus	or	online	class.	You	may	be	

asked	to	do	so	in	both	types	of	classes.	If	you	need	help	logging	on	please	ask	
your	Professor,	an	Online	Support	Specialist,	or	the	MOWR	Coordinator.		

§ Make	sure	to	check	your	official	ASU	email	for	regular	updates.	This	is	how	the	
MOWR	Coordinator	will	communicate	with	you.	If	you	have	questions	about	your	
username	and	password	please	let	the	MOWR	Coordinator	know	or	contact	the	
IT	Helpdesk.		

	
	


